HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER
FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

October 14, 2016

10:00 AM

Members present: Lee Culver, Ralph Smith, Sean Libby, Brian Power

Also present: Carolyn Carey, Community Center Director

1. The meeting was called to order at 10:01 AM.

2. Ralph Smith made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the September 9, 2016 meeting. The motion was seconded by Sean Libby and passed unanimously.

3. Ralph Smith gave the report from the Council on Aging. He reported that the housing summit held on October 3, 2016 was successful; there were 79 people who attended. He indicated that the COA would like to move forward with the idea of hosting ongoing seminars, perhaps on a monthly basis, on topics pertinent to seniors.
4. Lee Culver gave the report from the Recreation Department. He indicated that the Harwich Mariners have proposed to complete the bathroom project at Whitehouse Field. This will be a nice improvement. After completion of the project, the bathrooms will be turned over to the Town of Harwich.

5. Old Business

A. The Committee acknowledged that the Board of Selectmen approved the update to the Community Center Room use fees at their meeting on September 12, 2016.

B. The Elder Services Contract for the upcoming fiscal year (FY 18) had been tabled at the last Facilities Committee meeting. The Committee indicated that they wanted to increase fees for next year. The Committee would like this contract to be put back on the agenda at some point in the coming months before the contract is renewed for FY 18.
C. At the Board of Selectmen meeting held on September 19, 2016, the Facilities Committee presented their mid-year update. Chairman Lee Culver presented the report. Ralph Smith and Sean Libby were also in attendance. The Selectmen were happy with the report.
6. New Business

A. A group made a request to host a Table Top Gaming event on the first Saturday of every month. The individual who made the request came to the meeting to speak about the proposal. He indicated that approximately 20 people between the ages of 20 and 40 would come to play table top games. They are seeking to reserve an activity room on the first Saturday of every month until 11:00 PM. He indicated that they were willing to pay the additional cost associated with hiring a custodian to cover these additional hours. The Committee made it clear that no gambling is allowed. The Committee determined that Ms. Carey could work with Sean Libby to hire a custodian for these additional hours.
B. A group made a request to have the Community Center open on November 11, 2016 (Veteran’s Day) for an activity. The Committee took a vote to allow the use of the building if the group still needed it, but would require that they pay for the use.

C. There was a request by a private chef to use the Community Center kitchen. The Committee had several questions including whether the chef would be providing any non-profit services while making use of the Center kitchen. They asked Ms. Carey to follow up with the individual making the request via email.

D. A group has made a request to reserve space at the Harwich Middle School. Ms. Carey is showing the Middle School space to the requesting group on Saturday, October 29, 2016.

E. The Capital Outlay proposal for the Community Center was included in the packet distributed to Committee members. Also included in the packet was a letter of support from the Recreation Commission regarding the resurfacing of the gymnasium floor. The Capital Outlay proposal was discussed but not yet voted on.
7. Director’s Update

A. Ms. Carey included the Cape Cod Technical High School School Zone Weapon Policy in the packet given to Committee members as requested.
B. Ms. Carey provided an update on the upcoming “Boo”-tique and Halloween Party. The “Boo”-tique is scheduled for Friday, October 21, 2016 at 5:00 PM in the Multipurpose Room. We have already had many costumes donated and we anticipate a very successful event. The Halloween Party is scheduled for Monday, October 31, 2016. We have confirmed many donations from local businesses and have also received many donations of candy from individuals in our community.
C. Ms. Carey asked members of the Committee to submit any requested additions to the Community Center FY 18 budget to her as soon as possible, as budgets are due soon.

D. The Community Center is again partnering with Cape Cod Cares for Our Troops and will be organizing a collection drive. Donations will be accepted until Friday, November 18, 2016. A Wish List of items is posted next to the donation box at the front entrance of the Center.

E. Selectman Angelo LaMantia had requested information regarding the breakdown of Community Center square footage by Department. Ms. Carey included this information and has provided it to the Selectmen.

8. Other

A. The Committee considered the yearly fee that should be charged to both Yogi Nomad and Cape Sands Ballroom Dance. Both of these groups exceed the 104 uses allowed under the standard reservation fee schedule. Sean Libby made a motion which was seconded by Ralph Smith to charge both groups double the applicable yearly fee (2x Activity Room fee for Cape Sands Ballroom Dance; 2x Multipurpose Room fee for Yogi Nomad). The Committee voted unanimously in favor of this solution.
B. Ms. Carey submitted a Community Preservation Committee CPA funding request on September 27, 2016 requesting approximately $62,000 to construct a municipal public records storage facility in the Community Center basement. The request was submitted under the Historic Preservation CPA category.
9. The next Facilities Committee meeting is scheduled for December 9, 2016 at 10:00 AM. There is no meeting scheduled in November because the second Friday in November falls on Veteran’s Day.
10. The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 AM.

